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Photo take from Namche village with Lhotse (8414m)  

and Ama Dablam (6856m) in the background. 
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from the Acting Principal  
 

Itôs hard to believe that we are already four 
weeks into Term 3!. The year is rolling by and 
the pace never slows. With internal 
examinations now complete, our senior 
students have some measureable feedback to 
help guide them as they look towards their final 
NCEA challenge for the year ï external 
examinations in November. 
 
Our Year 9 and 10 programmes of learning 
continue to progress with our students 
constantly being offered a wide range of 
learning experiences. Staff enjoyed meeting 
many of our parents at the Junior Parent-
Teacher evening at the end of last term.  
 
Winter sports codes have all just about come 
to a close and our senior A Netball, Basketball 
and Hockey teams are gearing up for their final 
competition for the season, the SISS 
tournaments. A big thank you goes out to all of 
our parents who are on the side-lines every 
week in support of our TGHS teams, and our 
coaches who do a wonderful job ï without you, 
we would have no teams! Thank you.  
 
By the time you read this, Sarah Davis will be 
ósomewhere in Nepalô trekking in the 
mountains with our ex Head of School student, 
Chris Jensen Burke. We look forward to 
hearing her stories when she returns and wish 
her well as she tries to visit a remote Girlsô 
School that TGHS has supported through 
fundraising over recent years.  
 
Kind Regards 
Deb Hales 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

IMPORTANT MESSAGE ï PLEASE NOTE 
 

Senior Prize-giving is Wednesday 2 
November in the Nora Dickie Hall. All parents/ 
caregivers and supporters of the school are 
invited. Please be seated for a 7:00pm start. 
 

Senior girls are expected to attend Senior 
Prize-giving and should attend in full winter 
uniform. They are to line up in their form 
classes outside the hall at 6:45pm. 
 

All students will be released at the end of 
period 4 on Wednesday 2 November so staff 
and senior students can prepare for Senior 
Prize-giving and junior students can prepare 
for their junior exams, starting Thursday 3 
November. 
 

If you require supervision for your daughter on 
the afternoon of Wednesday 2nd the library will 
be available. Rural buses will run at their 
normal time. 
 
Senior text book collection is Thursday 8 
December, Year 11 1:30pm, Year 12 2:00pm, 
Year 13 2:30pm. Uniform is not required to be 
worn. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

from the Principal  
 

Welcome back to term 4! 
 
Thank you to everyone for the extra work and 
effort during my absence when I was on 
sabbatical in Term 3. I would especially like to 
thank Ms Hales, Ms Bailey and Mrs Dockrill for 
the extras they covered in my absence.  
 
My time away from school was very much 
appreciated and of huge benefit personally and 
professionally. 
 
I started my sabbatical visiting seven schools 
and speaking to school leaders about how they 
are developing programmes in their schools to 
support student achievement. I was privileged to 
visit some of our country's highest performing 
schools. It was a valuable opportunity to see 
teaching and learning from schools similar to 
Timaru Girls' and gain some ideas to bring back 
to start discussion with for us for the future. 
 
After my tour of schools, I headed to Nepal and 
Thailand for four weeks. I spent 15 days in Nepal 
in the company of Chris Jensen-Burke. We 
visited many of the projects the school supports, 
but did have time to head into the mountains 
which was a lifelong dream of mine. It is hard to 
express how overwhelming it is to view Everest. 
I really appreciated Chris giving me her valuable 
time between her own mountaineering pursuits. 
Chris is keen to host TGHS groups in the future. 
Some plans are already in place for this to 
happen. 
 
I am aware that for our senior students NCEA 
external examinations are nearly upon us. I know 
that the vast majority of you have had a well-
developed and structured approach to these 
exams; I wish you every success for this time.  
 
We would like to invite all in our senior school 
community to our Senior Prize-giving next 
Wednesday night at 7pm in the Nora Dickie Hall. 
 
Kind regards 
 
 
Sarah Davis 
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NZQA Exams 

Remind candidates to: 

¶ Morning examinations start at 9:30am. 

Afternoon examinations start at 2:00pm. 

¶ bring your admission slip.  

¶ arrive with at least 20 minutes before 

the start of the exam 

¶ sit at the assigned desk in the correct 

exam room as shown on the seating plan 

arranged by exam code. 

¶ check to make sure that no unauthorised 

material is taken into the examination 

room; in particular, lined refill paper. 

¶ all necessary equipment, including 

approved calculators if they are required, 

in a clear plastic bag. 

¶ for Scholarship candidates and 

candidates whose exam centre is different 

from the school they are enrolled at, 

photographic identification is absolutely 

necessary if a member of staff cannot be 

present to assist with identification. 

Candidates may also bring the following 

into an examination room: 

¶ an emergency evacuation pack in a clear 

sealable bag. Contents could include a 

cell phone (switched off), keys, money, 

bus or train pass and medicines. This bag 

stays under the candidateôs chair and may 

not be touched or opened without the 

permission of the supervisor. 

Candidates may NOT bring the following 

into an examination room: 

¶ any electronic device which has the 

capability to store, communicate and/or 

retrieve information. This includes MP3 

players and iPods, non-approved 

calculators, approved calculators where 

the memory has not been cleared, PDAs 

and electronic translators, dictionaries and 

cell phones (other than in an emergency 

evacuation pack.) These will be removed 

from candidates by supervisors and may 

be sent to NZQA. Supervisors will file a 

special report for these candidates, which 

may be treated as a possible breach of the 

rules. Full details of what constitutes a 

breach of the rules are available in the 

Assessment and Examination Rules and 

Procedures on the NZQA website. 

During Exams 
Candidates need to be aware that: 

¶ sets of exam booklets are personalised for 

each candidate. Candidates must check 

that they are sitting at the correct desk by 

matching the NSN and exam code on their 

admission slip with those on the pre-

printed labels on the set of booklets in 

front of them.  

¶ candidates must follow the instructions of 

the supervisor.  

¶ candidates must only write in answer 

booklets which they want to have marked. 

¶ answers received on any paper other than 

official NZQA paper and not 

countersigned by a supervisor will not be 

marked. This may be treated as a possible 

breach of the rules. 

¶ candidates who use correcting fluid, pencil 

or erasable pens in their answer booklets 

cannot have their booklets reconsidered 

as there is no way of ascertaining when or 

if an answer was altered. Incorrect 

answers and mistakes should simply be 

crossed out in pen.  

¶ all answer booklets must be handed in to 

the supervisor at the end of each exam.  

Missing an examination, or impaired 

performance through a temporary 

impairment or a non-permanent disability: 

¶ Candidates who cannot sit an examination 

because of sickness, accident, injury or a 

family bereavement or other emergency 

must contact the Principalôs Nominee as 

soon as possible. The Principal's Nominee 

will give advice about eligibility for a 

Derived Grade application. 

¶ If candidates feel ill during the examination 

and think they performed badly as a result, 

or have to leave the room, they must go to 

the Principalôs Nominee as soon as they 

leave the exam room for a Derived Grade 

Application. 

¶ If a candidate arrives later than 30 minutes 

after the start of an examination session, 

irrespective of the reason they will not be 

able to sit any papers from that session. 

Getting the time wrong does not make a 

candidate eligible for a derived grade. 
  

http://www.nzqa.govt.nz/about-us/our-role/legislation/nzqa-rules/assessment-including-examination-rules-2016/7/1/3/
http://www.nzqa.govt.nz/about-us/our-role/legislation/nzqa-rules/assessment-including-examination-rules-2016/7/1/3/
http://www.nzqa.govt.nz/about-us/our-role/legislation/nzqa-rules/assessment-including-examination-rules-2016/7/1/3/
http://www.nzqa.govt.nz/providers-partners/assessment-and-moderation/managing-national-assessment-in-schools/derived-grade/
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DUKE OF EDINBURGH 

 

Pictured above: Starting the Jollie Brook 
Circuit, during Labour Weekend. 14 students 
from Years 11-13 crossing the Hurunui 
swingbridge to start their three-day Duke of 
Edinburgh Award Expedition in the Lake 
Sumner Forest Park. The weather was 
extremely good for the time of year, but the 
threat of rain and rising rivers meant that the 
last two days of the tramp were combined into 
one big day, with lots and lots of river 
crossings! Tramping safely is all about making 
sensible decisions. Below: Lunch at Jollie hut. 

CAREERS UPDATE OCTOBER 
 

Another busy year is coming to a close with 
external examinations to study for and the 
holidays to look forward to. 
 

It has been a privilege and a pleasure to work 
with the Year 13s this year and you have been 
a very positive and respectful group. Hopefully 
information included in the Leaversô packs, to 
be given out at the Year 13 dinner, is of benefit 
to you all. Any feedback on the packs 
usefulness or information required but not 
included would be appreciated. I wish you all 
every success for any future endeavours and 
look forward to hearing of your achievements. 
 

StudyLink are asking for applications for 
student allowances and loans to be in by 
December 16. It is not necessary to have 
completed NCEA results or have locked down 
study plans. The website to visit is StudyLink 
providersô website. When applying for a 
student allowance or loan for the first time, 
students will need to prove their identity. 
Students can do this by signing up online for a 
RealMe verified identity. 
 

Many financial scholarships have been 
awarded already and we have had many lucky 
recipients. We appreciate the generosity of our 
local businesses, individuals and universities 
in offering scholarships. Congratulations to 
those students who have been awarded these. 
 

All the very best to Years 11 and 12 students 
sitting external examinations this year. I look 
forward to working with you again next year. 
 

We would appreciate hearing of any full time or 
part time jobs going in the community. Our 
students are always looking for work. 
 

I really appreciate all the feedback given this 
year, from both students and parents/ 
guardians. I would like to acknowledge and 
sincerely thank Kerin Crozier for the amazing 
administration work she does to allow the 
smooth running of the Careers Department. 
 

If any parent / guardian would like to contact 
me with regards to their daughterôs career 
options please make an appointment by 
ringing the School Careers Office: phone 
6881122 ext 238 or email: 
lcrossan@timarugirls.school.nz 
    

http://www.providers.studylink.govt.nz/about/news/2016/make-the-date.html
http://www.providers.studylink.govt.nz/about/news/2016/make-the-date.html
https://www.realme.govt.nz/?show=student
mailto:lcrossan@timarugirls.school.nz
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GERMAN SCHOLARSHIP 

 
 
Earlier this year Azaria Sheppard (Year 12) 
wrote an application for a German scholarship. 
What followed has been a bit of a rollercoaster 
ride but we are so excited that the end result is 
a fully funded exchange trip to Germany. 
 
In June Azaria was short-listed for interviews 
with about 60 other Year 12 students from 
around New Zealand. She spent many 
lunchtimes practising her speaking with me. 
The national advisor for German came to 
school and interviewed Azaria for about half an 
hour - all in German! We were super excited to 
hear that she had made an excellent 
impression and was invited to the final round of 
interviews held in Wellington. Only 16 students 
progressed to this round and that competition 
was tough. It can be hard to know what they 
are looking for as perfect German is not the 
main criteria. Azaria was able to demonstrate 
confidence, adaptability, a joy in speaking the 
language, and the ability to survive in a foreign 
culture and it is these qualities that make her 
the perfect candidate.  
 
 
 

 
 
We found that Azaria had been awarded one 
of only two exchange scholarships and this is 
a massive achievement and an amazing 
opportunity for her. Azaria will head off to 
Germany as soon as her NCEA Level Two 
exams are finished and spend 10 weeks living 
as part of a German family in Hamburg. While 
she will miss the first couple of weeks back in 
New Zealand, she will be attending school in 
Germany which is going to be a new and 
different experience. Later in 2017 her German 
host-sister will come and live with Azaria in 
Timaru so we look forward to making her feel 
welcome here at Timaru Girls'.  
 
As Azariaôs German teacher this year I am so 
excited for her and know that she has worked 
hard to get where she is. She thoroughly 
deserves the scholarship and I am sure she will 
have a wonderful time finally getting to live in 
the language and culture she has been 
studying for four years. We wish her all the 
best! 
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YEAR 10 TE REO MAORI MARAE VISIT 

 
I te RǕhina te tekau mǕ whitu o Whiringa-a-
nuku, i haere mǕtou o NgǕti TGHS 'akomanga 
o te tau tekau ki te marae o Waihao. Ko 
Waihao tǛtahi o ngǕ papatipu rȊnanga o te iwi 
o NgǕi Tahu. E tȊ ana te marae ki Morven, tata 
ki Waimate.  
 
He mihi nui tǛnei ki a Matua Irai e tautoko ana 
i a mǕtou, Ǖ, he mihi maioha ki a Te Wera rǕtou 
ko Wendy ko Ron ko Taua Sissi mǾ ngǕ ringa 
manaaki me te kǾrero o ngǕ tǭpuna me ngǕ 
kǾrero e pǕ ana ki kǕ Poupou a Rakihouia. 
KǕore e kore he maha ngǕ hua ka puta. 
 
On Monday 17th October, our Year 10 Te Reo 
MǕori class visited Waihao Marae. Waihao 
Marae is one of the 18 marae of our mana 
whenua o NgǕi Tahu. It is located in Morven, 
near Waimate. A huge thanks to Irai Weepu 
from NgǕi Tahu education who supported our 
rǾpȊ as kaikǾrero, kaiwaiata and to our Waihao 
whǕnau (Te Wera, Wendy, Ron and Auntie 
Sissi who welcomed us onto the marae and 
shared their beautiful stories of the ancestors 
and the history of the area with us. The name 
Waihao refers to an important food resource 
obtained from the river that has its beginnings 
in the upland country behind the hills, Te Tari a 
Te Kaumira (known as The Hunter Hill). 
 
 
 

Coming Events 

Wednesday 2 November Senior Prize-giving 

Wednesday 2 November 
School finishes at 
lunchtime for all students 

3-4 November Junior Exams 

Friday 4 November Year 8 Testing (am) 

Wednesday 9 November NCEA commences 

Thursday 10 November Junior Volleyball 

Tuesday 22 November 
Junior Speech 
Competition 

Tuesday 22 November BOT Meeting 

Thursday 1 December 
Junior & Intermediate 
Singing Cup 

Friday 2 December NCEA ends 

5-8 December Year 10 Camp 

6-8 December Year 9 Activities 

Friday 9 December JUNIOR PRIZE-GIVING 

Monday 12 December Teacher Only Day 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 
It is with grateful thanks to a generous 
donation from Fonterra Grass Roots fund 
that Timaru Girlsô High School now has a 
defibrillator situated in the front office. 
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 SECOND HAND SCHOOL 
UNIFORMS 

 
  This yearôs second-hand school 
  uniform sale is on the Saturday 3 
  December 2016. 
 
If you have any second-hand uniform that you 
would like to sell please have it into the office 
by Wednesday 23 November 2016. 
 

All Uniform must be in clean and tidy condition. 
 

All uniform sales are on your behalf. 20% of all 
uniform sales go to TGHS. 
 

Above: Another group of our "Old Girls" came 
back and re-visited school. This group were in 
Year 9 in 1955. All shared the same dorm in 
the hostel! Lovely to have some more Old Girls 
wander back through our gate. 
 

Top from left: Jill (McFetrich) Clissold, Helen 
Mounsey, Helen (Ray) Mills, Jenni (Richmond) 
Young, Gillian (Lock) Logan, Eleanor (Slater) 
Scott, Margaret (Denton) Wyllie, Margaret 
(McIlwrick) Henshaw, Joy (Lochhead) Slade. 

 
YEAR 12 LEADERSHIP 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
A new course was added to our range of 
Physical Education and Health Senior Courses 
this year and that was Level 2 Leadership.  
 
The girls have participated in a wide range of 
activities from camps through to coaching 
junior students and developing events for other 
members of the school community to 
participate in.  
 
Over the past fortnight two activities have 
attracted a lot of attention; the Staff versus 
Year 13 netball game and the lunchtime 
waterslide. Congratulations to all who 
participated in these events and we hope you 
enjoyed your experience. 
 
Pictured above: Students have fun at 
lunchtime on the waterslide organised by Year 
12 Leadership class. 
  


